## Ramirez, Angelica

## Public Comment - Group 4

From: vanessa hernandez <vanessa.mua.805@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 31, 2021 3:40 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Public Comment, Departmental Agenda item 5, BOS Meeting 8/31/21



Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Good Afternoon,

Thank you for your time and consideration. I was scheduled to give public comment but wanted to consider your time and took your advice and emailed my comment.

As a County resident, I think about what is going on in my community, the public and the people I care about.

If being unvaccinated only effects the person and how Covid will affect them why are you making it a requirement or policy? Whether you are vaccinated or unvaccinated you can get and give Covid to someone else.

Vaccinated people can still contract Covid as well as infect another person just as a non-vaccinated person can. So why does it feel like there is only focus on the non-vaccinated person to get tested weekly? Why are the vaccinated not being tested?

## Just a scenario:

An unvaccinated employee tests negative and goes to work, they come into contact with a vaccinated employee who has Covid but they didn't know because they don't get tested. The vaccinated employee not only infects the non-vaccinated employee but other employees regardless of their vaccination status. How does this solve the issue?

How will the County deal with this if a vaccinated employee infects another employee? Has the County considered the effects weekly testing will have on a person and their health?

I don't think this policy should pass. I believe it should be reconsidered.

Thank you again for your time, Vanessa H.

Sent from my iPhone

## Ramirez, Angelica

From: Susan Anderson <supersea75@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 31, 2021 6:03 PM

To: Nelson, Bob; Williams, Das; Hart, Gregg; Hartmann, Joan; sbcob; Lavagnino, Steve

**Subject:** Bob Nelson understands the Constitution- the rest of you are lost

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Thank you Bob Nelson for upholding your oath of office. It's disappointing that your colleagues have chosen to violate the constitution- lawyers will remind them that no County government can mandate a vaccine. Covid-19(84) has a zero chance of killing anyone of us. The vaccines actually do. I do not understand how you think it's appropriate to tell someone to inject themselves with something they don't want. And you cannot "test" people who are not fucking sick.

More on this later.

On Mon, Aug 30, 2021 at 4:38 PM Susan Anderson <supersea75@gmail.com> wrote:

You all know COVID has a 99% survival rate. People are going to get really pissed off if you keep TORTURING our community. We The People aren't the sick ones- it's literally all of you who have been intimidating us into lockdowns & school closures.

The first televised plague has run its course.

On Mon, Aug 30, 2021 at 4:10 PM Susan Anderson < supersea 75@gmail.com > wrote:

Dear County of Santa Barbara:

The vaccine mandates are unconstitutional and unnecessary. There was never any reason to change our way of life over a disease with a 99% survival rate. Do you know what's happening in Europe? Millions and millions are protesting in the streets- from London to Paris to Rome.

No, We The People reject this tyranny that you obviously relish. And we will win this battle, lawsuit by lawsuit. Santa Barbara may be in a media blackout regarding the truth about COVID-19(84), but again let me tell you your policies are illegal and immoral.

Sincerely, Susan Anderson

PS if you think locking down healthy people and closing schools is "public health" then you are sick people who deserve to be prosecuted for crimes against the community.